
March 21, 2025 

To Whom It May Concern, 

I am writing to express my unwavering support for Chintimini Wildlife Center, a true 

cornerstone of our community. This remarkable organization serves as an indispensable 

resource, not only by rehabilitating injured and displaced wildlife but also by offering invaluable 

nature education. Their efforts are particularly vital during times of environmental crises such as 

wildfires and outbreaks of zoonotic diseases, when their expertise and dedication become even 

more crucial. 

The commitment and compassion demonstrated by Chintimini Wildlife Center’s team of 

professionals and volunteers are nothing short of extraordinary. From tending to raptors in 

distress to caring for fawns displaced from their habitats, they provide life-saving assistance to 

animals in need. Equally important is their role in fostering environmental awareness, inspiring 

all of us to respect and preserve the natural world we share. 

Supporting Chintimini is not just an investment in our local ecosystems—it’s a commitment to 

the future. Their tireless work ensures that our wildlife has a chance to thrive in the face of 

increasing challenges, while also preserving the beauty and biodiversity that define our region. 

On a personal note, I have had the privilege of bringing injured wildlife to the Center and 

witnessing the incredible impact of their work. Nothing is more rewarding than seeing an animal, 

once injured and vulnerable, return to its rightful place in the wild. It is our responsibility as a 

community to give these animals the opportunity they deserve to thrive alongside us. 

I strongly urge our government agencies to champion the cause of this extraordinary 

organization. Passing Senate Bill 1131 would provide the critical funding needed to fully open 

the Wildlife Center, build the necessary enclosures, and create opportunities for the public to 

engage with Ambassador Animals on-site. Our community has long expressed a desire for these 

enhancements, and it is time to turn that vision into a reality. 

Thank you for considering this letter of support. 

Sincerely, 

 Lisa M. Maxwell 

 Corvallis, OR 

 

 


